
28th March 2015 

Dear President and Executive Board Members,  

I am writing this letter to resign from my post as Secretary General of the Science Students’ 

Society with immediate effect.   

Last Tuesday, I was announced as part of the newly set-up Pulse Policy Forum which despite 

having a quasi-autonomous nature, clearly clashes with my duties and responsibilities of 

Secretary General of S-Cubed, while not informing the Executive Board with such a decision, 

which hence as a whole goes against 2.4.1., 6.7.5 (ii, iv, v) and 7.17.  As I had the opportunity 

to discuss with you and Mr Alexander Hili, during our meeting held earlier this week, I fully 

recognise that my involvement in such forum is incompatible with my role in our organisation.   

For this reason, coupled with other endeavours which I shall be undertaking, and about which 

I have already informed you and the executive board members, during our last executive 

meeting held on the 23rd March 2015, I am taking this decision to resign as per point 6.7.2. 

of the S-Cubed statute.   

During the past eleven months I have been honoured to form part of the executive board and 

having the opportunity to represent science students through S-Cubed.  However, I now 

recognise that so as to safeguard the integrity and non-partisan nature of the organisation, I 

feel that it is my duty to take this step.  During my tenure, I have always worked solely to the 

benefit of the organisation and the science students without any ulterior motives.   

So as to ensure that the organisation would be able to carry on its functions properly till an 

Annual General Meeting is called in May, I would like to express my commitment to assist in 

any way possible both in the handing over of my duties as well as in any other way that the 

executive board might require.   

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all executive board members, sub-committee 

members and science students who have made this experience one of my proudest 

accomplishments.  I look forward to continue representing science students as their 

representative on the Faculty Board.   

Thank you and Regards, 

 

Thomas Bajada 


